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Paraparaumu Bridge Club Inc

Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu
PO Box 1605, Paraparaumu Beach 5032

Phone:  298 4014    Email:  paraparaumubridge@clear.net.nz 
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COMING EVENTS
Interclub with Horowhnua, April 7 at

 Levin. Open and Intermediate players

 are still needed. Please sign up.

Summerset –Paraparaumu

Intemediate Tournament May 19. Please

 enter for this (Juniors welcome) but if, for any reason you are unable to play please let Pat McArthur know in good time.

Compass Clubs Event –Simultaneous Pairs. This will be played on Friday June 13th starting  at 6.30 p m.

Paraparaumu club won last year so please put your name down to take part.

Improvers Day. This is planned for later in the year and will be run by Allan Joseph. The date and cost is yet to be confirmed. 
New computer

This is now in place and working well. Thanks go to Ralph Brown, Helen Edwards and Marion Sillick for all their patience and hard work.
Visitors to the club are always welcome. Table money is $3.00 and they can play 5 times before they are required to join the club.

Membership of th3 club at 18th March now stands at 215 . There were 20 resignations and we welcome two new members Jenni Borren and Robyn Steele. Please make them feel welcome if you meet them. I thank the committee members who shared the task of phoning people who had not yet paid their subscription.. 20 people are taking lessons.
Maintenance. The doors of both men’s and women’s toilets had to be repainted. They had not been adequately prepared. New locks have been installed on the main doors. Keys have been distributed to those who need them. Thanks to John Barton for arranging this.

Finance.  Electra Discount – we have received a credit of $266.79 which covers this month’s electricity bill  with a further $232 towards next month’s account. Thanks to Jane for keeping us within our budget.
Members Resposibilities
Whilst we have a large number of people working hard on behalf of the club, members can help in the following ways. Remember we are all volunteers.

1 Help at the end of sessions by leaving tables tidy and chairs pushed in. Close any windows near you and make sure cups are disposed of and not left lying about.

2 Using the Bridge Mates. South’s job is to fill in all necessary information and East is responsible for checking it is correct and making sure the correct boards are handed on. South should keep a check that the correct boards are being played. If by any chance you have made a mistake let the Director know immediately so it can be fixed.
Directors

There is always a need for more Directors especially for Thursday night. Anyone who would like to give it a try will be partnered with an experienced Director. Let Jean Murray know.  A course will be run if there is enough interest.
Entertainment Book

If you are interested in purchasing the latest Entertainment Book please let Jane McArthur know.

A little bit of History
The Wilson trays and Elizabeth Wilson Trophy

These were donated by Colin and Elizabeth Wilson who were foundation members of the club. When bridge lessons were held we had no rooms to use so Elizabeth offered her home and there were as many as eight tables. This was the start of Monday Bridge.

Colin was the brain behind us eventually leasing the old cinema, putting in a mezzanine floor and creating an area large enough.

It was paid for by Debentures from other members to be paid back gradually over a five year period with no interest.
Now we had rooms but no furniture. Colin managed to buy 100 chairs from a club which was closing down in the Hutt with also their china and cutlery. He gradually made all our tables. He was made a Life Member.
Thanks to Irene Galloway for this information.

Good Bridging to you all

Jennette Newport





President










NEWSLETTER NO 3 MARCH 2013


By the time you receive this newsletter Easter will be behind us and I hope you all had a pleasant break however you chose to spend it.


Bridge lessons are now under way thanks to Tony and his helpers. Issues have been discussed in the committee about ways to support new players and welcome new ones to the club. Jean Murray came up with the idea of a buddy system and, with support from Tony and Jocelyn (who will teach later in the year), this will now be put into place when approved by the committee.
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